HIGH POINT REGIONAL HIGH SCHOOL

299 PIDGEON HILL ROAD – SUSSEX, NJ 07461-2733 fax 973-875-0904 www.hpregional.org

Mr. Seamus W. Campbell
Director of Curriculum & Instruction
Phone 973-875-3170
scampbell@hpregional.org

Dr. Scott D. Ripley Superintendent Phone 973-875-7204 SRipley@hpregional.org Mr. James Minkewicz
Business Administrator/Board Secretary
Phone 973-875-7205
JMinkewicz@hpregional.org

March 29, 2018

Dear Montague Community,

I hope this letter finds you well and that you are looking forward to a restful few days off from school.

As we prepare for the end of the current school year, I would like to reassure you regarding High Point's unending commitment to your community, and of our determination that Montague students succeed at our school. To sustain this type of success, strong, transparent and timely communication is essential. Due in part to the unique nature of the relationship between High Point and the Montague Township School District, this communication has failed in recent months. As a result, we are going to provide a forum for direct communication between High Point and Montague.

Starting today, High Point will designate a location on the district's website (www.hpregional.org/montague) specifically dedicated to providing information to the Montague community. High Point views all of its students and each of the communities it serves as equal partners in the awesome task of leading young people toward their potential. To the approximately 80 High Point students who come from Montague, their families and to the entire Montague community, we are "all in" for your children, and we are committed to a long-term, successful relationship.

As partners in this vital task, I ask for your assistance in three ways. First, if you ever have any questions about High Point Regional High School, I implore you to call me directly at your convenience. We want parents and community members know all there is to know about our great school. Second, the families who currently send their students to our school know first-hand of our world-class curriculum. We encourage you to engage in dialogue with High Point families. We believe such conversations will help accurately inform your community about High Point. Last, for the foreseeable future, please utilize the "Montague Community" section of our website for specific and timely communication directly from High Point's administration.

We are here to serve you and your community, and we are deeply committed to ensuring that your students succeed at High Point.

Sincerely,

Scott D. Ripley